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	London Transport Users Committee

To:          LTUC Committee Members

From:     Patti Tobin  

Date:      January 2003

	EXPLANATORY NOTES ON MEMBERS’ TRAVEL EXPENSES

Travel Passes

LTUC encourages Members (and staff) to use the most cost effective method(s) of transport that will help them to reach their destination safely and in good time.

If any Member incurs travelling expenses on behalf of LTUC that would prove more cost effective if a travel pass were to be purchased, then please note that this is permissible provided that we meet the following audit requirements:

· Contributory factor:  the purchase of the travel pass (including Network Railcard, National Railways’ Senior Citizens’ Railcards and Young Persons’ Railcards) is made with the intention of use for LTUC business 

· Cost effective factor:  that the pass is the more cost effective option (eg the total of several tickets purchased during the period of the travel pass amounts to greater expense than the cost of the pass)

It is important to note, however, that the auditors have said if a Member buys a travel pass for their use to attend Committee business and their own use, then (s)he can only claim the pro-rata cost (ie they cannot claim the cost of what they would have paid had they bought day tickets for Committee business).

If your LTUC business travel warrants the purchase of a travel pass:

1. Include a photo-copy of the travel pass with your next submission of an expenses claim form 

2. Attach a signed declaration explaining the reason (ie an accompanying note, stating that you bought the travel pass for the use of LTUC business and because it is/will be the more cost effective option in respect of travel expenses.)   - this is also a standard requirement for audit purposes when receipts/tickets cannot accompany a claim

‘Home to Office’ travel expenses (ie travel to LTUC secretariat offices)

The Inland Revenue has a long-standing policy on issues concerning paid office holders (ie LTUC Committee Members) and LTUC is obliged to regard ‘home to office’ travel as a taxable expense.  However, the GLA has agreed to a scheme whereby LTUC can pay the tax on behalf of Committee Members.   

This is a special arrangement for payments of travel expenses taxable under Schedule E and allows for all ‘home to office’ travel expenses to be paid in exactly the same way as all other expenses submitted.  LTUC keeps a record of all such claims and submits an annual return and payment on behalf of Members.

Please complete the attached form and return it to me as soon as possible.  Thank you.
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